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OCTOBER 2022 TASK REPORT

INTRODUCTION:

In this month of October, the tasks carried out on Tuesdays, we have

focused mainly on cutting back the soquetes and bad pruning done

previously, especially in the singular trees, preparing the side areas of the

main avenues.

4 October 2022

1st day of the autumn and winter season, meeting with members of the

board, we visited the cypress trees of the villa nº, to check the damage

and if they were all cut or only some, we also visited the main avenues,

Isaac and I went all over the urbanization reviewing all the zones and

areas, to rethink the tasks to be carried out in the following weeks,

prioritizing in principle, the two main avenues.

11 October 2022

In the Avd. Diamante, we carried and planted aloes vera, we carried

and placed rockery stones, in order to be able to fill in with boulders.

18 October 2022
We continue in Avd. Diamante, we place boulders, and prepare a new

garden in the area, next to the car park in Avd. Diamante, next to the

house El Retiro, nº 1056.

In the stream area, Avd. Ópalo, next to the villa las Mimosas, we have

revised the watering and added fertilizers to accelerate the growth of the

plants and to be able to cover the wall as quickly as possible, all the

bushes and plants are evolving very well, but the summer has been very

hard, they have suffered a lot, although they have not lacked watering,

some have not received adequate water, some irrigation elements have

not received the proper review, for example, they were dirty, stuck, or



simply did not have the irrigation in the correct position.
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24 October 2022

I went to the nursery to get the plants we needed the next day.

25 October 2022
We took and planted the plants in the new garden area on Avd.

Diamante, next to the car park, we installed the irrigation system, with

an autonomous electrovalve.

In the map of the south entrance to the urbanisation, some plants were

planted in the holes left by the removal of the plants.

We reviewed the area on the north entrance map of the urbanisation,

as well as the irrigation, which was almost all right, but during the

summer we have not paid enough attention to some plants, which have

received little or no water, due to the irrigation elements being badly

placed and stuck.

A tap has been installed for manual watering, or for any other issue that

may arise, in Avd. Diamante next to the villa house Cimkon, nº 255.

CONCLUSIONS:

After the summer, the new areas that we planted have evolved relatively

well, but it can be seen that we have not paid enough attention to

watering, due to the issues mentioned above, especially with such a harsh

summer, with regard to temperatures, especially at night, which is the

most damaging for the plants, dry due to the low humidity and lack of

rainfall.
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FOTOGRAFIAS:

1 Y 2: NEW TAP

3, 4 Y 5: NEW AREA Avd. DIAMANTE



6: SOUTH ENTRANCE MAP
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